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1987 HONORARY VAQUERO
RAY ..LEFTY,' MCPEETERS
Ray (Lefty) McPeeters was born in Winters,

Texas, in 1917-At the age of 3 months he came
to Sunset, Arizona where his father had home'
steaded a ranch. Lefty grew up in Arizona where
he attended schools at Sunset and Willcox. As a
young man he worked as a cowboy on some of the
big ranches there.

In the 1930's he came to California where he
worked for Hub Russell in Cuyama, and later to
Santa Ynez Valley where he worked on the Zaca
Ranch.

In 1940 Lefty married the former Ann Phelps-
They have three children; Roger of Sonora,
California-Robin of San Diego, and Leslie of
Santa Ynez Valley-They have 2 grandchildren.

In 1943 he went to work for G.W. Cornelius &
Son, where he remained for 23 years-lt was a
busy time, as the Cornelius' leased many big
ranches in quite a few places-During the busy
time of yearthey were gone from 4 in the morning
'tilwell after dark at night. Riding, roping, branding
and shipping cattle was a way of life, and for
recreation, rodeo's and horse shows.

Lefty participated in many rodeo's, and later in
many horse shows. The Fiesta Show was always
looked forward to each year. He won a saddle and
many buckles and bits. The off-spring of the old
sire Driftwood were his favorite horses.

In the 1950's he was asked by the late "Duke"
Sedgewick to be the model for the Statue here at
EarlWarren Park.

In the early "60"'s Lefty and his wife, Ann
decided to go into ranching on their own, which
had been his occupation until the past year when
he suffered a severe stroke.

In the meantime, his horses are waiting for him
to get back in the saddle again.
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